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USDA Reopens Continuous CRP Signup 

USDA’s Farm Service Agency (FSA) will accept applications 
beginning June 3, 2019, for certain practices under the continuous 
Conservation Reserve Program (CRP) signup and will offer 
extensions for expiring CRP contracts. The 2018 Farm Bill 
reauthorized CRP, one of the country’s largest conservation 
programs. 

FSA stopped accepting applications last fall for the continuous CRP 
signup when 2014 Farm Bill authority expired. Since passage of the 
2018 Farm Bill last December, Fordyce said FSA has carefully 
analyzed the language and determined that a limited signup 
prioritizing water-quality practices furthers conservation goals and 
makes sense for producers as FSA works to fully implement the 
program. 

Continuous CRP Signup 

https://gcc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcontent.govdelivery.com%2Faccounts%2FUSFSA%2Fbulletins%2F24c476a&data=01%7C01%7C%7C7de1df341bc1461906fb08d6f4df275a%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C1&sdata=A7qhsaAb4t7fJqTZcc6jswzwoi%2FAJca%2FBL16PEpbCwI%3D&reserved=0


Next County Committee 
Meeting:  TBA 

To find contact information for 
your local office go to 
www.fsa.usda.gov/ms 

This year’s signup will include such practices as grassed 
waterways, filter strips, riparian buffers, wetland restoration and 
others. View a full list of practices approved for this program. 

Continuous signup enrollment contracts are 10 to 15 years in 
duration. Soil rental rates will be set at 90 percent of the existing 
rates. Incentive payments will not be offered for these contracts. 

 

 

Nominations Open for the 2019 County Committee Elections  

The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) Farm Service Agency (FSA) encourages all farmers, 
ranchers, and FSA program participants to take part in the County Committee election nomination 
process. 

FSA’s county committees are a critical component of the day-to-day operations of FSA and allow 
grassroots input and local administration of federal farm programs. 

Committees are comprised of locally elected agricultural producers responsible for the fair and 
equitable administration of FSA farm programs in their counties. Committee members are 
accountable to the Secretary of Agriculture. If elected, members become part of a local decision 
making and farm program delivery process. 

A county committee is composed of three to 11 elected members from local administrative areas 
(LAA). Each member serves a three-year term. One-third of the seats on these committees are 
open for election each year. 

County committees may have an appointed advisor to further represent the local interests of 
underserved farmers and ranchers. Underserved producers are beginning, women and other 
minority farmers and ranchers and landowners and/or operators who have limited resources. 

All nomination forms for the 2019 election must be postmarked or received in the local USDA 
service center by Aug. 1, 2019. For more information on FSA county committee elections and 
appointments, refer to the FSA fact sheet: Eligibility to Vote and Hold Office as a COC Member 
available online at: fsa.usda.gov/elections.  

 

USDA and SCORE Joining Forces to Find Mentors 

If you are a farmer or rancher, or have agricultural or business experience, join us in supporting the 
next generation and in investing in your local community!  Your experiences and knowledge as a 
business owner, agricultural professional, or farmer can provide vital support to the community you 
live in. 

USDA is collaborating with SCORE – www.score.org - the nation's largest network of volunteer, 
expert business mentors in an effort to expand the field of available agricultural mentors and provide 
free business mentoring to farmers, ranchers, and other agricultural and rural business 
owners.   SCORE is currently looking for volunteers with experience in an agriculture-related field 
who would like to become a part of an extended field of volunteers.  The organization’s Orientation 
and Mentoring Certification program provides volunteers with everything needed to be a successful 
volunteer. Training includes background about SCORE’s mission and services, as well as guidance 
on how to be a business mentor, including enhancement of listening, interviewing and problem-
solving skills. 

Current SCORE volunteer mentors have backgrounds in finance, accounting, marketing, 
operations, business and financial planning. The mentors provide local expertise and free one-on-
one business mentoring to new and existing farmers and business owners.  Together they work 
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through the process of starting up or maintaining agricultural and rural businesses.  No matter what 
stage a business is in, SCORE volunteer mentors can help in developing business plans, navigating 
financing and legal issues, identifying new markets, and other topics, in order to help their clients 
succeed. 

 

Acreage Crop Reporting Streamlining Initiative (ACRSI) 

Farmers and ranchers filing crop acreage reports with the Farm Service Agency (FSA) and 
participating insurance providers approved by the Risk Management Agency (RMA) now can 
provide the common information from their acreage reports at one office and the information will be 
electronically shared with the other location. This new process is part of the USDA Acreage Crop 
Reporting Streamlining Initiative (ACRSI). 

Producers must still visit both their local FSA office and their insurance provider to validate and sign 
acreage reports, complete maps, or provide program-specific information, including reporting 
uninsured crops to FSA. The common data from the first-filed acreage report will now be available 
to pre-populate and accelerate completion of the second report. 

 

USDA Announces New Decision Tool for New Dairy Margin 
Coverage Program  

USDA announced the availability of a new web-based tool – developed in partnership with the 
University of Wisconsin – to help dairy producers evaluate various scenarios using different 
coverage levels through the new Dairy Margin Coverage (DMC) program. 

The 2018 Farm Bill authorized DMC, a voluntary risk management program that offers financial 
protection to dairy producers when the difference between the all milk price and the average feed 
cost (the margin) falls below a certain dollar amount selected by the producer. It replaces the 
program previously known as the Margin Protection Program for Dairy. Sign up for this USDA Farm 
Service Agency (FSA) program opens on June 17. 

The University of Wisconsin launched the decision support tool in cooperation with FSA and funded 
through a cooperative agreement with the USDA Office of the Chief Economist. The tool was 
designed to help producers determine the level of coverage under a variety of conditions that will 
provide them with the strongest financial safety net. It allows farmers to simplify their coverage level 
selection by combining operation data and other key variables to calculate coverage needs based 
on price projections. 

The decision tool assists producers with calculating total premiums costs and administrative fees 
associated with participation in DMC. It also forecasts payments that will be made during the 
coverage year. 

For more information, access the tool at fsa.usda.gov/dmc-tool. For DMC sign up, eligibility and 
related program information, visit fsa.usda.gov or contact your local USDA Service Center. 

 

Producers are Encouraged to Report Prevented Planting and 
Failed Acres 

USDA Farm Service Agency (FSA) reminds producers to report prevented planting and failed acres 
in order to establish or retain FSA program eligibility for some programs. 

Producers should report crop acreage they intended to plant, but due to natural disaster, were 
prevented from planting.  Prevented planting acreage must be reported on form CCC-576, Notice of 
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Loss, no later than 15 calendar days after the final planting date as established by FSA and Risk 
Management Agency (RMA) contact your local FSA office for a list of final planting dates by crop. 

If a producer is unable to report the prevented planting acreage within the 15 calendar days 
following the final planting date, a late-filed report can be submitted.  Late-filed reports will only be 
accepted if FSA conducts a farm visit to assess the eligible disaster condition that prevented the 
crop from being planted.  A measurement service fee will be charged. 

Additionally, producers with failed acres should also use form CCC-576, Notice of Loss, to report 
failed acres. 

Producers of hand-harvested crops must notify FSA of damage or loss through the administrative 
County Office within 72 hours of the date of damage or loss first becomes apparent. This notification 
can be provided by filing a CCC-576, email, fax or phone. Producers who notify the County Office 
by any method other than by filing the CCC-576 are still required to file a CCC-576, Notice of Loss, 
within the required 15 calendar days. 

For losses on crops covered by the Non-Insured Crop Disaster Assistance Program (NAP), 
producers must file a Notice of Loss within 15 days of the occurrence of the disaster or when losses 
become apparent. Producers must timely file a Notice of Loss for failed acres on all crops including 
grasses. 

 

USDA Announces Streamlined Guaranteed Loans and 
Additional Lender Category for Small-Scale Operators 

Options Help More Beginning, Small and Urban Producers Gain Access to Credit 

 Producers can apply for a streamlined version of USDA guaranteed loans, which are tailored for 
smaller scale farms and urban producers. The program, called EZ Guarantee Loans, uses a 
simplified application process to help beginning, small, underserved and family farmers and 
ranchers apply for loans of up to $100,000 from USDA-approved lenders to purchase farmland or 
finance agricultural operations. 

A new category of lenders will join traditional lenders, such as banks and credit unions, in offering 
USDA EZ Guarantee Loans. Microlenders, which include Community Development Financial 
Institutions and Rural Rehabilitation Corporations, will be able to offer their customers up to $50,000 
of EZ Guaranteed Loans, helping to reach urban areas and underserved producers. Banks, credit 
unions and other traditional USDA-approved lenders, can offer customers up to $100,000 to help 
with agricultural operation costs. 

EZ Guarantee Loans offer low interest rates and terms up to seven years for financing operating 
expenses and 40 years for financing the purchase of farm real estate. USDA-approved lenders can 
issue these loans with the Farm Service Agency (FSA) guaranteeing the loan up to 95 percent. 

More information about the available types of FSA farm loans can be found at 
www.fsa.usda.gov/farmloans or by contacting your local FSA office. 

 

USDA Microloans Help Farmers Purchase Farmland and 
Improve Property 

Producers, Including Beginning and Underserved Farmers, Have a New Option to Gain Access to 
Land 
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The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) is offering farm ownership microloans, creating a new 
financing avenue for farmers to buy and improve property. These microloans are especially helpful 
to beginning or underserved farmers, U.S. veterans looking for a career in farming, and those who 
have small and mid-sized farming operations. 

The microloan program has been hugely successful, providing more than 16,800 low-interest loans, 
totaling over $373 million to producers across the country. Microloans have helped farmers and 
ranchers with operating costs, such as feed, fertilizer, tools, fencing, equipment, and living 
expenses since 2013. Seventy percent of loans have gone to new farmers. 

Now, microloans will be available to also help with farm land and building purchases, and soil and 
water conservation improvements. FSA designed the expanded program to simplify the application 
process, expand eligibility requirements and expedite smaller real estate loans to help farmers 
strengthen their operations. Microloans provide up to $50,000 to qualified producers and can be 
issued to the applicant directly from the USDA Farm Service Agency (FSA). 

To learn more about the FSA microloan program visit www.fsa.usda.gov/microloans, or contact your 
local FSA office. 

 

Reasonable Accommodation: Persons with disabilities who require accommodations to attend or 
participate in this meeting/event/function should contact Federal Relay Service at 1-800-877-8339 

 
USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender. To file a complaint of discrimination, 
write: USDA, Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, Office of Adjudication, 1400 
Independence Ave., SW, Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (866) 632-9992 (Toll-free Customer 
Service), (800) 877-8339 (Local or Federal relay), (866) 377-8642 (Relay voice users). 
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